
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	

	

	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 		
	 	 	 	 	 	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	 	
	 	 	 	 	 		

	
	 	 		

	
	 	 	 	 	 	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	

	
	 	 	 	 	

	 	 	 	 		
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	

	
	
	

New York TRACON (N90) Academy and Employee Transfer Procedures 

The chart below depicts the experience and progression through the identified MMAC
based 	training	courses. Experience is determined based on current or previously attained
certifications: 

FAA	 Employees that	require the Ten Eleven Twelve RADAR Assessment (TETRA): 

Selected employees will receive a TOL and await assignment of a class date. Facility	 of	
record and pay will remain unchanged. 

Upon completion of TETRA	 employees will return to their	facility	of	record.	 

Successful	TETRA –pending security and medical review, employees will	receive a	 
FOL	 and	 release	 date	 in accordance	 with	 the	 C90/N90	 Return Rights	 and	 Priority	
Release Agreement dated March 15, 2016. 

Unsuccessful 	TETRA – TOL	is	 rescinded. 

FAA	 Employees that do not require TETRA: 

Selected employees will receive a TOL and pending security and medical review, will	
receive	 a FOL	 and	 release	 date	 in accordance	 with	 the	 C90/N90	 Return Rights	 and	
Priority Release Agreement dated March	15,	2016.	 

Selections	 made for N90 on	or	after	 January	 1,	 2018 will	be 	processed 	in	accordance 	with 
the provisions of this document. 

Unless specifically hired for N90, there may be limited circumstances in which an
unsuccessful TETRA	 new hire (Track 1 or Track 2) could be offered a facility assignment
other	than	N90. 




